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Follow us 

….Congrats to all!

Today’s MeeTing MaRCH 31, 2020

Welcome:  We extend a warm welcome to all visiting Rotarians 
and Guests. 

Theme of the month:   Water, Sanitation and Hygiene Month

Today’s Agenda:   “CHow to prepare (re-educate) the next  
         generation to take charge?”

Panel:  Dr. Leachim Sema,  
 Psychologists & Partner at Above or Beyond

APPY

Birthday
&

Anniversary

Birthdays:   The following persons will celebrate 
their birthdays and anniversaries during the week:- 
March 31, 2020 – April 06, 2020

Members’ Birthdays:  PP. Lloyd – April 03rd  

Spouses’ Birthdays:  There are no spouses’ birthday this week

Anniversaries:       PP. Earl and wife Deborah – April 03rd
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Polio: beyond the talking Points
By Stephanie Herzfeld

On 27 March 2020, the World Health Organization’s South-East Asia Region 
recognizes six years of polio-free certification.

To be sure, this is an important benchmark as we progress toward a polio-free 
world, but as I look back on my first National Immunization Day trip to India, 
the country in the region once considered the most difficult to bring to zero 
cases, this date has now taken on a new personal significance.

Prior to the January NID trip—in which I accompanied members of the 
press—I felt I had a solid grasp on Rotary’s polio efforts and its leading role in 
the Global Polio Eradication Initiative (GPEI). As part of Rotary International’s 
public relations team, I’ve put together many, many reference documents 
highlighting key dates, strategies and figures that underscore our members’ 
commitment to the cause and prove that our collective efforts pay off.

But all of this information fell to the background when we reached Ghaziabad in 
Uttar Pradesh on 19 January and the polio program—and its tactics—suddenly 
sprang to life. As we stepped out of our van and walked to the vaccination 
site where local program workers were organizing a massive group of young 
children and parents, the process of administering the oral polio vaccine (OPV) 
and the future impact of that vaccine on these kids suddenly became quite real.

All of us were eager to experience delivering the two drops of vaccine, and 
when my turn came, adrenaline rushed through me as I approached a little 
boy—what if I made a mistake and dispensed too little vaccine? Or, too much? 
Fortunately, it turned out to be simple, and there was no need to worry. That 
made perfect sense, as I was following in the footsteps of the many Rotary 
members who had come to India to take part in this very activity. Volunteers 
are encouraged to administer the OPV, a testament to the fact that you don’t 
have to be a global health expert to support efforts to end polio.

In the end, the little boy swallowed the drops, closed his mouth, and the line of 
children progressed. Before I knew it, I was delivering drops to a little girl, the 
next in line.

As our group wrapped up our work in Ghaziabad, and we made our way back 
to the van, we tried to process what we had just experienced. The kids rushed 
to our van, waving and smiling as they saw us off. After it was over, I grasped 
the importance of each and every person and organization in the global effort 
to end polio in a new way. Beyond comprehending data points on paper, I 
acutely felt the global effort, and the tremendous efforts of Rotarians, to 
eradicate polio and the unwavering determination it took to bring India and the 
region to a polio-free status.

The experience crystallized the program in a way I hadn’t anticipated possible, 
and I’m grateful I had the opportunity to learn about it firsthand and play the 
tiniest of roles in supporting India’s efforts to remain polio-free. Visit endpolio.
org to find out how you can help end polio for good.

RotaRy e-club seRves as think tank 
on inteRnational develoPment
By Quentin Wodon, District 7620 membership chair

Creating new clubs is one of the best ways to grow Rotary. It’s also a great 
way to give the gift of Rotary to new members who may not have access to 
existing clubs where they live or work. Today, Rotary International gives us ample 
freedom to be creative when launching new clubs. This has led a group of us – 
professionals working in international development – to charter a new club – the 
Rotary Club of Washington Global, that will aim to serve as a small “think tank” for 
Rotarians on international development issues.

Our charter members are mostly based in Washington, D.C. and working for 
organizations such as the World Bank, the Organization of American States, 
the Inter-American Development Bank, USAID, international nongovernmental 
organizations, and other groups involved in international development. Apart 
from a core group based in Washington, we will welcome members from all over 
the world, and especially developing countries, as a hybrid in-person and online 
club. Members based in the city will attend meetings in person, but we will also 
enable participation online through WebEx or similar platforms. This will also 
make it easier for our local members to participate when travelling on mission 
abroad.

Why are we creating this new club?
While we have a few staff from international development organizations as 

members in existing clubs in the Washington D.C. area, we don’t have many. Our 
new club will solve the issue of members not being able to attend meetings in 
person due to long missions overseas. It will provide our members with a great 
opportunity to establish contact in the countries where they work by visiting 
other Rotary clubs. And we hope members in other locations will appreciate the 
ability to remotely join a dynamic group of professionals working in international 
development. We plan to have great speakers in all of Rotary’s areas of focus 
(our program of online seminars through the end of December 2020 is already 
available). And we plan to practice Service Above Self by using our skills in support 
of other clubs, Rotarian Action Groups, and nongovernmental organizations.

We are working hard to keep our dues to a minimum, so that professionals 
based in developing countries as well as young professionals based in D.C. 
working on short term consultant contracts can join. We will be thrifty with our 
membership dues, and we have a great website.

In terms of service projects, while we will fund initiatives at some point, 
we hope to give back in large part by using our professional expertise and 
volunteering our time. We hope to support NGOs with their projects, for example, 
by advising them on the design and evaluation of interventions. We will conduct 
analytical work to help inform Rotarians worldwide about best practices in various 
areas. And we will aim to support existing Rotary clubs with their own projects.

Essentially, we will engage in pro bono consulting work to support projects that 
reach some of the most vulnerable groups. In addition, several of us are involved 
with Rotarian Action Groups and as members of the Rotary Foundation Cadre of 
Technical Advisers – we will encourage new members to do that as well. Quite a 
few of our charter members are former Rotary Peace Fellows.

We are starting our club with just under 40 members, but we are actively 
looking for additional members. If you are interested in joining us, contact me 
at  rotarianeconomist@gmail.com.
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Rcsa activities highlight: throwback to christmas at the hyltons
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embRacing viRtual meetings foR 
youR club
By Suzanne Gibson, governor of District 6440 (northern Illinois, USA)

For many of us, our Rotary family is an important part of our lives. These 
friendships connect us to our communities and the world and provide avenues 
of soul-enriching service.

These uncertain times caused by the coronavirus pandemic challenge us to be 
innovative and adaptable. In District 6440 (Illinois), all our clubs have canceled 
in-person meetings, following the advice of the U.S. Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention (CDC) and the World Health Organization (WHO) and the need 
for social distancing. But that does not mean we have to give up on regular 
fellowship opportunities. Several of our clubs have already met this week 
virtually using Zoom.

To make it easier for more of our clubs to meet online, District 6440 is 
underwriting the first-year cost of a Zoom Pro license (applying the 20 
percent off through Rotary Global Rewards) for our clubs. We are holding two 
Introduction to Zoom sessions to help members became familiar with the 
online meeting platform. And we are encouraging every club to create a Virtual 
Meeting Coordinator, someone with good technical skills, who can be enthused 
about virtual meetings and have a desire to help members of the club become 
proficient at it. (Clubs will be required to appoint this position to take advantage 
of our offer to underwrite a Zoom account).

The Virtual Meeting Coordinator will serve these functions:

l Establish their club’s Zoom Pro account

l Coordinate Zoom training for their club

l Coordinate scheduling their Zoom license for use by club committees 
and other needs

l Serve as the club meeting technical host to manage aspects like 
connectivity and screen sharing

l Interface with the district’s Virtual Meeting Team to learn about best 
practices and receive advance training

Finally, we are holding optional Zoom meetings for our presidents and 
presidents-elect to give them an opportunity to ask questions, seek advice, and 
share action plans.

Rotarians are resourceful people who use their talents to lead in their 
communities. We hope that our example will give guidance to other districts in 
maintaining Rotary fellowship and service in these trying times. Indeed, many 
districts have already adopted guidelines for their clubs.

Our best wishes are with Rotarians everywhere as we collectively rise to this 
challenge and show why we are People of Action.

Rcsa uPcoming events

NO UPCOMING EVENTS....

PP Lloyd has lost his cousin living in London due to a heart attack. Please keep 
him and his family in our prayers.

PP Lloyd’s famous book ‘Treasures of a proud nation’ was featured in the Sunday 
Gleaner. 
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motivational Quote 

“New day…new experiences”
By Webster Edwards

It is so easy for us to complain, especially when things are not going 
the way of our expectations.  And who has never been battered, 
bruised and sometimes almost left for dead on our pilgrimage 
through life ?

Yes, things will always go awry as we are not living in a world that is 
perfect.

But we have to count our blessings and rejoice when we are 
confronted with experiences that inspire and contribute towards our 
general wellbeing.

We should therefore seek out such experiences, remembering that 
each new day gives us the opportunity for a fresh start, establishing 
new objectivities and measuring our achievements at each step on 
the journey of life.

Never allow the bad experiences to get you down. Focus instead 
on the things which are positive and which give richness and real 
meaning to life.

Copyright ©2018 Webster Edwards. All Rights Reserved. Private distribution with 
acknowledgement is permitted Please visit our website at; friendshipjamaica.org

RotaRian code of conduct
The following Code of Conduct has been adopted for use by Rotar-
ians all over the World.  This is based on “The Four-Way Test”.

As a Rotarian, I will:
1. Act with integrity and high ethical standards in my personal 

and professional life.
2. Deal fairly with others and treat them and their occupa-

tions with respect.
3. Use my professional skills to mentor young people, help 

those with special needs and improve people’s quality of 
life in the world.

4. Avoid behavior that reflects adversely on Rotary and other 
Rotarians.
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